HELP!

This being the first issue of our club newsletter, there isn't very much to put in it. I've contacted a couple of members on items of interest and there will probably be more as time goes on. I hope so. If any of you do have anything you would like to say, put it on paper and send or give it to me. I'll be glad to put it in the paper.

I know that some of you have items you might want to dispose of by selling or trading. It wouldn't hurt to advertise. After all, it doesn't cost to get me the information and then see what happens. Something gathering dust at your QTH might be put to use somewhere else.

Next Meeting's Tips

The club needs new trustees for the coroporation. These will be needed every year. They are to ve elected by the club then filed with the state. Those nominated for this position are as follows: Don Simmers, Joe Baty, Bob Weaver, Loren Phillips, Bruce Reynolds, and Judge S. F. Hammonds. These will be voted on at the next meeting. There will probably be nominations for next years club officers also. The vote for those will be at the December meeting.

The November meeting will see Loren Phillips move to the head of the room and give us all a lecture on silicone diodes. Mr. Phillips is not alone in doing research on this topic. All of us should read up on it and try to stump him with a few questions. Knowing Phil he just might have all the answers.

Each month, someone in the Club will be asked to give a 15 minute lecture. So smile you may be next.

There is talk of having someone come in and explain a little about Amateur television. I think this should be of interest to at least half of the club and I'm hoping it happens.

Signal Generators

At the last meeting a few suggestions were made which all of us should think about.

It was brought up that at next year's Ham-A-Rama, the women hold a white elephant sale instead of a bazaar. To bad we can't get the Toledo Zoo to help us out, but then, who knows?

One of the other members made the suggestion that we have a field day caravan this coming year, instead of setting up and going on the air. We could start from Bowling Green and make a good weekend of it. There are places to pitch a tent for a couple of hours of sleep if needed. I think it might be needed by the looks of the last two field days.

FADING SIGNALS

This last month, there was a transmitter hunt. Only four cars took part. To bad there wasn't more. Maybe the next one will have a better turn out. So far, the toll for last month was one radiator that ran dry and the driver had to use the nearest creek to help get back to the Bloomdale park. The second car backed into a ditch, but thanks to the XYL driving and the OM getting out and pushing we got out okay. Then there was the car with the 5 element beam that had to be talked in. Scratch that one off the list—beams on car roofs don't work.

RACES - AREC

All you members of RACES and AREC, watch out. Rumor has it, there is some sort of a drill being planned. The particulars aren't known and from what I've heard, they won't be. It will just be pulled off to see what happens. I wonder when and what time.

Don't forget that starting Tuesday, November 2 at 7:30 p.m., there will be a RACES net exercise on 50.360 for all RACES members. This net will meet thereafter on the first and third Tuesday night of each month. General instructions and procedures will be covered at the beginning of the net.

COMING EVENTS

The next transmitter hunt is scheduled for November 14. Bruce Reynolds is hiding so it will probably be a good hunt. Everyone is invited to take pare, so let's see a better showing this time. I would suggest you bring a hand set or sniffer of some kind, because you just may need it. More will be said about the hunt at the next meeting.

for sale or trade

DX-20 (Used) K8HWU Constructed; 80 thru 10, 50 watts input CW. Asking \$20. See Fred, WA8KCW.

New Record Changer for sale. Also amplifier and Speakers. 250 LP Records, See Kent, K8GPZ.

ARRL Publications. Log books etc. Contact Paul Businger, W8QZK, Weston, O.

WANTED: Anyone receiving Official Bulletins from ARRL please forward to me for publication. These may be of interest to some and they take up space. Contact Larry, WASCJK, Bowling Green.

Well that is it for this month. If you have anything that I could use for next month's newsletter, please let me know. I NEED SOME HELP.

Wood County Amateur Radio Club Newsletter

NEXT MEETING: NOVEMBER 8, 1965

Basement of Wood County Court House - 7:30 p.m.

Myron Babcock, WASGUB





WOOD COUNTY AMATEUR RADIO CLUB HAM-A-RAMA
FIRST SUNDAY AFTER JULY 4
BOWLING GREEN, OHIO